
planning for the Christmas 

Concert which will be 

here in no time. 

Finally, Science Week is 

under way with classes 
busily studying the physics 

of flying by making paper 

aeroplanes and adapting 

and adjusting them to 
meet the criteria to win 

our Paper Aeroplane 

challenge for finalists on 
Wednesday.  As aviation is 

a topic dear to my heart, I 

will be assisting Mr 
Rajecki, who put the 

challenge together, with 

the finals.  A big thanks 

goes to the RAAFA 
Aviation Heritage Museum 

for donating prizes for the 

event and Mr Rajecki for 

planning the event. 

Have a safe and happy 
holidays and I look 

forward to seeing 

everyone as they return 
for Term 4 (students re-

commence on Tuesday, 

11th October).   

 
Jason Shapcott        

Principal 

 

With holidays rapidly 
approaching, we are 

already at the final 

newsletter for Term 

3.  The term has been huge 
for Caralee with many 

events occurring, and still 

to occur, in the last few 
days of term. In particular, 

we look forward to seeing 

many of you at Caralee’s  

Parent Night this evening. 

As per the note I sent 
home earlier, Caralee 

applied for IPS status in 

2017 but we were not 
successful. Although 

disappointed, we realise 

the feedback will be 

invaluable should we wish 
to proceed again with this 

initiative in the future.  All 

of our successful targeted 
learning programs that we 

have provided showed 

record results this year, 

and our specialist 
programs continue to see 

Caralee at the top of a 

range of sports,  and these 
will remain in place, now, 

and in the future.  I’d like 

to again thank our School 
Council Chair Mrs Karen 

Ramsay and the School 

Council for all the 

support they have 

provided the school in 

2016. 

The Faction Carnival was 

another great event with 

Gold Faction winning the 
outright Faction Shield and 

Tabloids Shield.  Our next 

focus will be the 

Interschool carnival 
which unfortunately 

coincides with Swimming. 

DoE send us the swimming 
dates and the clash could 

not be avoided. Children 

attending swimming and 
interschool will only be 

charged once for buses.  Ms 

Cotton has been busy again 

working with the WACA 
on girls’ cricket.  Check 

out our website for a 

fantastic video of our 

cricketer girls. 

Ms Longley put her best 
foot forward with a 

wonderful Caralee Dance 

event.  We have received 
very positive feedback and 

are very pleased with her 

first time effort at 
conducting this annual 

event.  Ably assisted by Ms 

Taylah Reynolds, the 

children showed off their 
skills developed over the 

term.  Ms Longley is already 

Principal 

21st September 2016  
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Our website: 

www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au 

SMS Attendance: 

0409 883 536 

Our email address: 

Caralee.cs@education.wa.edu.au 

Allergy friendly school: 

Please remember NO 

NUTS or nut products. 

 

 Wed, 21st Sept     

Open Day / Parent 

Night 

 Tue, 11th Oct  

Swimming Starts 

 Wed, 19th Oct      

Interschool Athletics 

Inside this issue: 

IPS Status 

Faction Carnival 

Caralee Dance Concert 

 REMINDER: Children are not 

permitted to play on playground 

equipment before/after school as 

there will be no duty staff. 

The Caralee Cats 

Congratulations to both Caralee Cats teams 

for a very successful netball season.   

Caralee Cats 1 had a fantastic final where they 

lost narrowly in overtime.   

Big thanks to the coaches, Liona Caruana, 

Catherine Elliot & their respective managers/

assistants. 

Mr Shapcott  
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Faction Athletics Carnival 2016 

R ECEI VE  N EW SLET T ER S  V I A  E MA I L  :  S UBS CR I BE  N OW  

TIP # 07  Use the garbage disposal sparingly.  Instead, compost vegetable food waste and 
save gallons every time. 

 

TIP # 08  Wash your fruits and vegetables in a pan of water instead of running water from 
the tap. 

 The WACA are promoting prizes & equipment to by 

won for your school. 

“Cricket is Australia’s favourite sport – so let’s play!  

Visit www.playcricket.com.au to join in all the fun!  

There are programs and competitions across a range of formats 

for boys and girls, including MILO in2CRICKET 

for 5-7 year olds, MILO T20 Blast for 7-11 

year olds & Junior Cricket for those 9 years and 

older.  Share and quote #schoolscorchers”  

T20 Hype Reel 

On the 16th of September, girls from D1 and D2 participated in the MILO T20 

Blast Cricket and received the opportunity to be interviewed and filmed for the 

WACA. This video will be presented on the Scorchers website to promote girls 

cricket. This was a great opportunity to show case Caralee’s talent for girls in 

cricket. The girls received autographs from Piepa Cleary, their famous Scorchers 

cricket player. The State Finals will be held at Yokine Reserve on the 27th 

Oct 2016, and we have two female teams entering.  There will also be a boys 

team that  Mr Rajecki is currently selecting.           Miss Aleisha Cotton, 

 

 

 

 

Tabloid Shield 

1st Gold 386,                                    

2nd Blue 372, 3rd Red 364 

Overall Faction Total 

1st Gold 474,                                    

2nd Red 449, 3rd Blue 442 

http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/5fHCNEe6zqb0VBddBNZUSrhhhuvd7ar1EVd79J555VYQsFLI8CPpITW3tJDaIecrTEdZHpIseIqehmPO6yF3vgt8f82HLFKyH0XTNkQsKmKaKELmshTnPhPJPpISrdw0BzZbmzaNnVYLSJUrdEELndCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/5fHCN0i410qdEI3CkQSn7TzpJ555VYQsFI6zAQsCQkknDPhOC-MyrdCPvEdSSsGMUNLuwTSJCNMWNEV5rf8qaAdZ1QwYwaK-CWaI3Lv5jhOVqUGWyZpN7tvd7eTdCPpIS02mfQJqcH5vDO_qTx_X66iwDqcH5vCrdEELndCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/k-Kr410g6zqb0VBddBNZUSrhhhuvd7ar1EVd79J555VYQsFLI8CPpITW3tJDaIecrTEdZHpIseIqehmPO6yF3vgt8f82HLFKyH0XTNkQsKmKaKELmshTnPhPJPpISrdw0BzZbmzaNnVYLSJUv-NxAQXBO1-QCrdEELndCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/avndzgwrho7cFFIKfL6PqaabPVEVjod79EVdEEELfCzBdZx4SrdC_grJIVlxNzuZ1LJrdzxRzhOaSugQl8rW3F1V0ltZdQlo7u-aCzBORNlR5WPyeW-qetKrdCPpI04IvFqQpma_fB-RL15K4GNbHHvekVlwrdEELndCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh


W E ’R E  ON  T H E  WEB :  WW W . CA R A LEE CS . WA . ED U . AU  

Music  

Dance  

Well done to the children who performed at our annual     

Caralee Dance Concert last week.  

I'm so proud of every single one of you for performing your 

routine confidently and in time with the music - well done! I'd 

like to say a big thank you to Taylah Reynolds from Lil Boppers 

Dance Company for coming into our school & working with the 

Year 1-6 students this term. They've enjoyed every single les-

son with you, and will certainly miss your teaching next term. 

Miss Rhiannan Longley, Music Specialist  
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Sport 

Faction Athletics Carnival 

On Friday, 9th September 2016, Caralee Community School and Fremantle Language Development Centre celebrated a successful 

sports carnival. It was great to see all the students dress up in their faction sport shirts and add colour to their faces with zinc 

and glitter. A big congratulations goes to Gold Faction for winning both the Tabloid and the Faction Shield. We started off the 

day with Pre-Primary races, and they all looked amazing for their first ever races! We then went into the Year 1-6 Flat races 

and the Champion races. It was great to see students running with a smile.  The Champion races are always my favourite as it 

determines points towards Champion Boy and Girl. We were extremely lucky with the weather and we had an amazing number  

of parents who came to support their loved ones.  

I would like to personally say a big thank you to all the admin staff and teachers from both schools for supporting me with the 

setup of the school carnival, plus the P&C for organising the coffee van and cake stall. To the parents for cheering and showing 

CCS and FDLC so much support, we wouldn’t even have this carnival without them!  

Year 1/2 Champion Boy: Luke Paul 

Year 1/2 Runners Up: Jake Sanders 

Year 1/2 Champion Girl: Piper Bartlett 

Year 1/2 Runners Up: Chanella Iteriteka and Sophia Scammell 

Year 3/4 Champion Boy: Jack Perryman 

Year 3/4 Runners Up: Anthony Humes 

Year 3/4 Champion Girl: Keira Paul 

Year 3/4 Runners Up: Rose Sumail 

Year 5/6 Champion Boy: Kyle MacDonald 

Year 5/6 Runners Up: Chadd Dunscombe 

Year 5/6 Champion Girl: Redingi Ndamijingabire 

Year 5/6 Runners Up: Kaylen Caruana    

 

 

Miss Aleisha Cotton, Sports Teacher 

Chaplaincy  

Fremantle Family Support Network  

The Fremantle Family Support Network provides a one-stop-shop to guide families looking for  
support and information. The FFSN can help you with financial issues, mental health, parenting, 
food services, offer counselling and many other resources.  

If you would like support from FFSN, call 1300 951 190, or contact myself, Ashleigh, the School 
Chaplain, who will be happy to make a call on your behalf.  

Mrs Ashleigh Peletier 
YouthCARE Chaplain 

Caralee Community School 
24 Winnacott St 

Willagee, WA, 6154 
Ph: (08) 9314 1677 

http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au


COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

Give your child something fun, healthy and educational to do over the 

holidays. 
Grasshopper Soccer offers clinics during school holidays four terms a year. 

Our holiday programs follow the same structure as our weekend programs 

so you can expect your child to learn soccer through fun games, develop 

new skills and participate in 3v3 games. 
Contact us today to find out more about Grasshopper Soccer’s holiday 

programs https://www.grasshoppersoccer.com.au/holiday-programs 

https://www.grasshoppersoccer.com.au/holiday-programs

